BMS/BHS Monthly Board Report November 2023 Tiffany Hicks

THANK YOU, BOE MEMBERS!

- As always, thank you for your continued support in all of our endeavors!
 - I would like to give a special thank you to Jenn Owens and Liz Joseph for helping with our School Safety Audit.

BMHS SMART GOALS UPDATE

Updated 11/12/23	Goal	Actual	+ / -
Attendance	95%	93.98% (overall) 6th - 96.55 7th - 94.63 8th - 96.28 9th - 90.77 10th - 92.98 11th - 93.00 12th - 95.10	- 1.02
Behavior	Reduce by 5% (361 total) (Reduction of 18)	88 total referrals Staff: 18 Event Types: 24 Events: 88 Students: 47	Last year at this time, we had 117 referrals. (-29) Staff: 26 Event Types: 19 Events: 117 Students: 64
MAP Percentile	20th Percentile or Below Math Goal: 20% or less 20th Percentile or Below Reading Goal: 15% or less	20th Percentile or Below Math: 27.23% 20th Percentile or Below Reading: 23.60%	+ 7.23% + 8.6%

INSTRUCTION / PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT - N. Skaggs

- Labs are complete for the middle and high school! We had four wonderful lab hosts in Matt Elrod, Carolyn Whitling, Katie Shroyer, and Bruce & Peyton Murphy (in tandem)! Participants were able to spend some time discussing evidence of practice and tie those pieces together by inferring beliefs held by the teacher about their position and the students.
- I was able to attend the Instructional Coaching Conference with Mrs. Sara Teegarden in October. We are both working diligently on strengthening their practice as coaches using research backed methods while also meeting teachers needs.
- Morgan Nilhas with Scholastic made another visit during October and was able to see several of the teachers in action. Mr. Skaggs and Ms. Morgan were able to follow up with teachers about what they saw and next steps for the writing program at Bellevue. She will be back one more time this semester on Nov. 30 and Dec. 1.

GUIDANCE COUNSELOR'S REPORT - H. McDougall

- I attended the Defiant Student Training with Ms. Young and Ms. McDougall. It was a two day training on Larry Thompson's Responsibility Centered Discipline model.
- I attended NKU Educator's Day with Mr. Pelgen was able to speak to all of the deans of the school.
- Began working on a plan of a weekly group meeting with Tier 2 SEB students. We will be utilizing Character Strong Tier 2 Curriculum for these groups. They will be meeting for 8 weeks.
- Josten's came in to visit with our Juniors and Seniors. Mike Beerman gave them the information needed to order their class rings, caps, and gowns!

UPCOMING DATES OF IMPORTANCE

- November 13 16: PEBC's TSI (McDougall, Winkler, Sary)
- November 13 16: Food Drive (Contest through 3rd Bell)
- November 13: November SOTM Nominations Due (Theme: Integrity)
- November 14: School Safety Audit
- November 20: BOE Meeting @ GES (6:00)
- November 20: NHS Induction Ceremony (7:00)
- November 22-24: Thanksgiving Break; No School
- December 15: MS Holiday Dance (3:15 5:00)
- December 16: BMHS Staff Holiday Party (6:00 10:00)
- December 20: End of the 2nd Quarter
- December 21 January 3: Holiday Break; No School

